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A-Squad (Bean)

Chief, 
Below you will find the summary for June 2022 

Staffed by: 

Sgt Bean, Ptl. Iwan, and Ptl. Peckham 

Stats: 
Alpha Squad is staffed by Sgt Bean, Ptl Iwan, and Ptl Peckham. In the month of June, Alpha squad completed 6 traffic stops that 

resulted in 5 uniformed traffic tickets being issued. There were 2 parking tickets were issued as well. We handled 8 motor vehicle 

accidents during the month of June. The squad had a total of 7 arrest with 4 being felonies and 3 misdemeanors. Squad A handled 121 

total complaints this month and assisted with 13 Fire/ medical calls. 65 properties were checked during our shifts as well. The shift 

completed 11 walking beats throughout the month interacting with the community and business along Mohawk Ave. Alpha Squad 

assisted with the preparation and set up for the annual “Cursing on the Avenue”. The event drew big crowds that enjoyed exceptional 

weather with a safe and secure environment with no reports of any incidents. Schenectady County Auxiliary Officers were a big part 

in the success of the event assisting with road closures and public safety throughout the event. 

Monthly Developments: 

Sgt Bean investigated 2 fraud complaints in the month of June. One complaint being a fraudulent charge to a resident’s 

Venmo account and the other incident for a past resident’s National Grid account being fraudulently used for an apartment 

in the Village. 

Det. Iwan continued investigating and following up with a previously reported sexual assault working the District 

Attorney’s office writing search warrants and executing them. The investigation is still on-going. 

Det. Peckham was on Military orders throughout the month of June, completing his required yearly obligation.  

Det. Peckham completed 80 hours of DT Training to the 66th Security Forces Squadron at Hanscom AFB, Boston, MA.  

Det. Peckham returned from military orders and received a complaint of Graffiti on the DPW building that is actively 

being investigated.  

Recruit Laube is progressing well at the Zone 5 Academy as well as his studies. 

Alpha Squad will continue with the Community Policing Mission of the Village of Scotia Police which includes to 

investigate all cases till they are brought to a resolution.  



B-Squad (Sgt. Halbfinger)

Chief, 

Below is a summary for the month of June 2022. 

Staffed By: 

Sgt. A. Halbfinger and Ptl. M. Marchesani and Ptl. M. Spaulding 

Stats: 

During the month of June, B-Tour officers responded to 185 complaints.  The shift conducted 33 traffic stops resulting in 
12 V&T arrests, handled 12 MVA’s and logged 1198 patrol miles. Officers made 7 misdemeanor arrests and 3 felony 
arrests over the course of the month. 

B-line remained proactive by conducting 59 property checks of local businesses and properties and continued conducting
daily foot patrols. Officer’s conducted daily school details at Sacandaga and Lincoln Elementary Schools.

Monthly Developments: 

On 06/01/22 Ptl. Spaulding received a complaint of a juvenile in possession of a lewd image of another 

juvenile.  The investigation led to a search warrant.  Charges are pending the results of the search warrant. 

On 06/02/22 a law enforcement referral was received regarding possible sexual abuse.  Ptl. Spaulding 

completed an investigation, and it was determined that the offense occurred in the Town of Princetown.  Ptl. 

Spaulding continued to assist the Schenectady County Sheriff’s Office with the investigation. 

On 06/06/22 Ptl. Spaulding responded to Cumberland Farms for a report that a male had stolen instant 

lottery tickets.  The same male targeted a Cumberland Farms approximately an hour later in the Town of 

Rotterdam.  Ptl. Spaulding investigated and was able to ID the suspect.  An application was completed for a 

warrant of arrest. 

On 06/07/22 Ptl. Marchesani conducted a traffic stop, which led to a DWI arrest. 

On 06/10/22 Sgt. Halbfinger and Ptl. Marchesani received a complaint of criminal impersonation at the 

Trustco Bank.  The suspect presented a forged passport as identification and was able to withdraw $2500 

from the victim’s savings account.  Ptl. Marchesani investigated the incident and is working with Homeland 

Security to identify the suspect. 

On 06/21/22 Sgt. Halbfinger and Ptl. Spaulding received a report of an adult male threatening suicide.  They 

were able to locate the male and facilitated him going to Ellis Hospital for treatment. 

On 06/21/22 Sgt. Halbfinger and Ptl. Spaulding received a report that a juvenile female was threatening 

suicide and that she ran away from home.  The female was located a short time later and was transported to 

Ellis Hospital for treatment.  After arriving at Ellis Hospital, the juvenile brandished a knife that she had 

concealed in her bra.  Ptl. Spaulding attempted to de-escalate the situation without force, but ultimately 

ended up tasing the female to ensure her safety and the safety of others in the hospital. 



On 6/24/22 Ptl. Spaulding received a complaint from two juvenile males that they were walking on Sacandaga Rd., and 

an unknown male menaced them with a large knife.  The suspect chased the males into the parking lot of the Comfort 

Inn.  An investigation was conducted, but the suspect has not yet been identified. 

On 06/25/22 Sgt. Halbfinger and Ptl. Spaulding responded to the intersection of Mohawk Ave and Glen Ave for a motor 

vehicle crash with physical injuries.  Drivers and witnesses were interviewed, and an investigation was completed.  There 

was suspicion that one of the drivers was under the influence of a drug.  Ptl. Spaulding responded to Ellis Hospital and 

completed standardized field sobriety tests, which ruled out any impairment. 

On 06/25/22, while Ptl. Spaulding was at Ellis Hospital following up with the previous motor vehicle crash, Sgt. 

Halbfinger received a report of a motor vehicle crash in the parking lot of One Dream.  While investigation the crash, 

Sgt. Halbfinger discovered that the passenger in one of the vehicles had an order of protection against the driver.  Sgt. 

Halbfinger and Ptl. Spaulding arrested the driver for Criminal Contempt without incident. 

On 06/29/22 Ptl. Marchesani received a complaint of a domestic incident.  After completing his investigation, a male was 

arrested for Burglary 2nd degree, Criminal Mischief 3rd degree, Criminal Mischief 4th degree, Criminal Obstruction of 

Breathing or Blood Circulation, and Harassment 2nd degree. 

On 06/29/22 Sgt. Halbfinger investigated an unattended death. 

Sgt. Halbfinger also assisted Schenectady Police Department and Saratoga Springs Police Department with identifying 

suspects from a string of burglaries that occurred in their jurisdictions. 

Ptl. Spaulding assisted Glenville Police Department with lockdown drills at Scotia Glenville Middle School, Glendaal 

Elementary, and Sacandaga Elementary. 



C-Squad (Sgt.Brady) 

Chief, 

Below is the summary for June 2022 

Staffed by: 

Sgt. Brady, Ptl. Peck, and Ptl. Falkowitz 

Statistics: 

During the month of June 2022, C Squad members responded to 89 complaint calls and logged 950 miles.  A total of 5 
misdemeanor arrests and 2 other arrests were made.  C Squad conducted 14 traffic stops, which resulted in 8 traffic 
citations.  31 parking tickets were issued, and 56 property checks were administered.  11 Foot Patrols were conducted to 
engage with the Community.   

Monthly Developments: 

On 06/01 Sgt. Brady and Officer Falkowitz responded to several complaints of teens causing a disturbance in the 

Village.  A few teens were apprehended and brought home to their parents, and the rest were deterred from 

continuing their nuisance behavior. 

 On 06/22 Officer Falkowitz assisted a woman who had her purse stolen at Jumping Jacks.  The woman had set it 

down briefly at the condiment table and when she turned around it was gone.  After extensive investigating, 

Officer Falkowitz was able to retrieve the purse and some of its contents. 

 On 06/22 Officer Falkowitz helped the residents of Holyrood House when he addressed a persistent noise violator 

and issue a court summons to her. 

On 06/24 Officer Falkowitz and Sgt. Coke responded to complaint of a loose dog.  While on the call they 

discovered that the caller was disoriented, confused, and in need of urgent medical attention.  He was treated by 

Scotia FD and sent to Ellis Hospital for further evaluation. 



D-Squad-(Sgt.Coke)

Chief, 

Below is Squad D’s monthly shift report for June 2022. 

Staffed by: 

Sgt. Coke, Ptl. Ecker, and Ptl. Malagisi. 

Statistics: 

During the month of June 2022, D Squad members responded to a total of one hundred and thirty-nine (139) complaint 
calls, two (2) Motor vehicle accidents, and provided assistance to other agencies on eighteen (18) occasions.  One 
hundred and thirteen (113) traffic stops were conducted, which resulted in sixty-nine (69) V & T arrests, fifty (50) 
parking tickets were issued, one hundred and twenty-two (122) property checks were completed, and two thousand and 
eight (2008) patrol miles were logged.  D Squad members also made twenty-two (22) misdemeanor arrests, eight (8) 
felony arrests, and two (2) violation related arrest.    

Monthly Developments 

On 06/01/2022- Patrolman Malagisi was dispatched for a missing person report.  The missing person is known to patrol 
and is known to struggle with mental health issues.  Patrolman Malagisi, with the assistance of Patrolman Ecker, took very 
little time to gather information and set up a search area to look for the missing person.  Their efforts did result in patrol 
quickly locating the missing person and returning her safely to her home.   

On 06/02/2022- Patrolman Malagisi, with the assistance of Patrolman Ecker, did execute a felony warrant for a suspect 
that had been in possession of a stolen vehicle.  Approximately one week earlier, the suspect fled police before it could be 
determined that the vehicle he was operating was stolen.  The vehicle was recovered and arrangements were made for the 
owner to retrieve the vehicle. 

On 06/10/2022- While on patrol, Patrolman Malagisi observed a vehicle being operated erratically as it traveled 
southbound on Sacandaga Rd.  Patrolman Malagisi saw the vehicle bypass a steady red light and strike a curb.  The 
vehicle was stopped, and the operator was subsequently determined to be driving while intoxicated after failing field 
sobriety test.  In addition to the operator, the vehicle was also occupied by three minors.  Sgt. Coke stood by with the 
children and made notification to Child Protective Services.  CPS made arrangements for the minors to be turned over to 
family members of the suspect.  The vehicle operator was charged with one felony and two misdemeanors related to DWI 
as well as three misdemeanors of Endangering the welfare of a child. Patrolman Malagisi’s actions potentially saved 
numerous lived. 

On 06/16/2022- Patrolman Ecker stopped a vehicle for a vehicle and traffic violation.  Patrolman Ecker got the names of 
both the operator and passenger in the vehicle.  The passenger was determined to have an Active Warrant in the City of 
Schenectady, and was taken into custody without incident.  The operator of the vehicle did not hold a valid Driver License. 
Incident to the stop, patrolman Ecker noticed a weapon in plain sight and placed the operator in custody with regards.  The 
vehicle was to be towed, and incident to a tow inventory, patrolmen noticed what appeared to be cocaine in plain sight.  
The narcotic was field tested and showed positive for cocaine.  After an additional search of the vehicle, additional banned 
substances were located, much of which was packaged as if to be sold.  The operator and passenger were charged with 
Felony level possession of controlled substances and possession of narcotics with intent to sell.  Both individuals were also 
charges with two misdemeanor level drug offenses.  



Later on, 06/16/2022 Patrolman Ecker conducted a traffic stop for a traffic violation.  After a thorough investigation, 
patrolman Ecker determined the operator of the vehicle was driving while intoxicated.  The operator of the vehicle was 
charged with two misdemeanors related to DWI, one misdemeanor for driving with a suspended registration, and multiple 
vehicle and traffic violations.    

On 06/26/2022- Patrol Malagisi, with the assistance for Sgt. Coke executed a warrant for an individual who failed to 
appear in court following charges for domestic related offenses.  The call originally started as a loose dog call.  Ptl. 
Malagisi returned the dog to its home, and recognized the owner as an individual that may have a warrant through our 
agency.  Patrolman Malagisi verified his suspicion by verifying the existence of a warrant.  The individual was taken into 
custody without incident and brought to the Schenectady County Sheriff’s Office for arraignment.   

On 06/28/2022- Patrolman Ecker arrested a male following an investigation into a stolen business lawn mower.  With the 
assistance of NYS Parole, Patrolman Ecker and Patrolman Malagisi made contact with the male and placed him in custody 
without incident.  Patrolman Ecker utilized the resources at his disposal (cameras, police knowledge, witnesses) to 
determine the suspect involved and gather the evidence necessary to establish the probable cause for arrest.  The lawn 
mower was recovered in the rear of the suspects residence.   

On 06/30/2022- Patrolman Malagisi was dispatched for a domestic incident.  The victim’s tires were deflated by her 
estranged boyfriend.  Ptl. Ecker and Sgt. Coke made contact with the suspect at his home while Ptl. Malagisi remained 
with the victim to gather information related to the case as well as her past domestic history, which was extensive, with the 
suspect.  A request for an order of protection was submitted.  The victim was extremely pleased with the efforts of our 
department members.   

D Squad members continue to remain proactive and have made the safety of the Village and its residence a main priority.  
Their efforts have yielded very positive result for the Village and does represent the department in an extremely positive 
manner.  
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